## **Breton, Mary B**

**From:** wadefoxjr@aol.com

**Sent:** Sunday, August 27, 2023 10:00 AM

**To:** DEP Rule Comments

**Subject:** Adoption of California Laws Auto standards

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

## Dear Sir:

I believe a change of this magnitude should be presented to the Voters of Maine to make that decision. The two states are literally at opposite ends of the ifnrastural and climatology situation and as such, one set of rules does not necessarily fit all. Given the lack of real progress in the current green technology to solve these problems, Maine would be setting itself up for failure. As an example of their premature method, California has spent extensive resources to build basically a train to no where in an attempt to ""solve" a problem. Would you accept a proposal from another commission that suggested Maine do the same? Of course not, as you can see the devastation and wastefulness that it caused without the basic underlying situation being understood.

I strongly suggest that a full explanation and rationale be debated in our legislative and public arena. Then, let the Maine public decide if the risk is worth any reward at this time. Please reject the commission recommendations as a go forward now decision.

Sincerely,

Wade Fox 66 Dacey Road York Maine 03909